
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

March 13, 2023
The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:01 p.m. by Commissioner Thomson.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 10th, 2023 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Commissioner McMahan (Zoom), Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg, Battalion Chief Klinefelter and Secretary Berg.  Firefighter Mark Redis (Zoom) was also present.   
Commissioner McMahan made a motion to approve the consent agenda.   Commissioner Thomson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

* Minutes from February 13th and February 21st 

* Accounts Payable Check #’s 4103, 4108-4128 in the amount of $16,862.40
* Payroll Check #’s 4104-4107 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,096.64
Correspondence:  A letter from Skagit County about our Source Control Inspection
Public Comment:  N/A
Old Business:  

Stipends – The commissioners agreed to table this item until after the firefighter breakfast.

SOG 202 – The commissioners agreed to table this item until after the firefighter breakfast.

Funding Advisory Committee – Commissioner Thomson has 12 individuals signed up for the committee so far.  The end goal is to enlist the public to help us solve our financial crisis.  He is planning on having a meeting the beginning of April.  
Breakfast Meeting Items – The commissioners will be talking about the financial future of the department and firefighter training requirements.  They will also have a question-and-answer session.

Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume.  We have responded to 51 calls so far this year.
New Business:  
Resolution 23-246 – Commissioner McMahan made a motion to approve resolution 23-246, to honor Rob Miner.  Commissioner McMahan then made an amendment to his resolution to make it retroactive to February 25th (the day of the banquet).  Commissioner Thomson seconded the amended motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Chief’s Report: 
· Chief Berg met with Mount Vernon Fire Chief Brice.  The cancellations have improved.  Their station 3 will be complete in August.  
· They learned a few things from the February 25th house fire.  Mount Vernon was actually the first ones toned out for the fire.  They are planning on doing some training with them this summer.
· They are thinking about having a 2-day pump class with Paul Spencer.

· Hose and ladder testing is complete.

· Pump testing will be in April.

· The ladder truck fitting still needs to be fixed.

· The ladder truck has a coolant smell.

· E921 needs new tires.  Cost will be around $3,000.

· The burn box needs to be talked about.  Will discuss at the April meeting.

Assistant Chief/Battalion Chief Report 

· OTEP training starts tomorrow night.
· EVIP training has been going on.
· BC Klinefelter has submitted the DNR grant for PPE.
· There are 5 people signed up for the full red card class.
· There are 3 people signed up for the red card refresher class.
· CISM peer support is providing training to fire departments.
· There is a regional MCI drill scheduled for May 5th.
· The new Zoll defib is finally here.
Executive Session:  N/A
Good of the Order: The state audit is complete.  There were no findings, no recommendations and no exit items.
Meeting adjourned at 6:51 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Bruce Thomson, Commissioner Chair


